WILDLIFE ACHIEVEMENT CLUB CHAPTER The Izaak Walton League of America, Inc. P.O. Box 116, Damascus, Md. 20750

July Newsletter

Next Membership Meeting, July 23, 1975 - Next Board Meeting August 13, 1975

CHESAPEAKE BAY LIVING at the Izaak Walton League grounds on Sunday, July 20 - CRABS and BEER. Thats right, all the crabs and beer you can put away for just \$8.00 per person at our club from 1-5 p.m. Come out and join us in this club sponsored event. Two tickets were sent out to each member - call Phil Mostrom at 770-5856 and let him know if you can come to this big event. He has more tickets too. Other goodies for the kids and non crab eaters.

HEAP BIG SHOOT COMING on August 9 and 10 at our club ranges. This will be a registered sheet shoot with some of the best Maryland shooters in attendance. There will be games, practice shoots, special shoots, and plenty of good food available both days. Come out and join the FIRST registered shoot sponsored by our club.

CHICKEN BAR-B-QUED IZAAK WALTON STYLE on August 17. Hold that date for the best country livin in Montgomery County. We serve a half chicken with potato salad, cole slaw, baked beans, rolls, beer, soft drinks, iced tea and that OUTSTANDING ROASTED SWEET CORN fresh from the cornfield that morning. There will be lots of games, turkey shoots, LIVE BLUEGRASS MUSIC, SKY DIVERS, and lots of southern hospitality. This is the biggest event of the year - all for \$4.50 per person when the tickets are purchased in advance (\$5.00 at the gate). Les Kenney, Chairman, is planning 1000 dinners - there will be plenty for everyone. We start serving at 1:00 p.m. More tickets? Call Les at 384-3544.

LES NEEDS PAINTERS TOO to paint the game stands he constructed for the Chicken Bar-B-Que. They are the take-down type stands for easy storage and reassembly for future events.

HAMMER and NAIL MEN are needed to complete the reconstruction of the Bar-B-Que shed at the club grounds. Bill Flanagan is the FOREMAN - call him to arrange work parties at 937-7223.

BANQUETS, PARTIES, WEDDING RECEPTIONS, ANNIVERSARIES - you name it. We have the hall, a man to cater the refreshments or dinners, and a fresh country atmosphere. Jim Johnson is our resident foods manager with lots of experience in serving to large and small parties. Call Jim at 253-5492 or Joe Carinci at 253-2951. We are permitted to serve drinks with the activities too. Reserve our spacious hall or grounds for your family, club, or business functions.

BINGO BEGINS SEPTEMBER 5 for the new fall and winter games. Les Kenney will be the new Chairman with some new "wrinkles" in an old game. Many thanks to Dave Anderson and those who helped him for making Bingo so successful during the past $1\frac{1}{2}$ years.

HUNTER SAFETY will begin the fall schedule on September 19 for an evening session. The second evening session will be September 26 and then conclude with a day session on September 27 (Saturday). Certificates of Hunter Safety will be awarded on September 27, National Hunting and Fishing Day. Jean Caffiaux will again be your faithful leader of this excellent program.

NOMINATIONS FOR CLUB OFFICERS and DIRECTORS will be announced at our July membership meeting. Nominations will also be open from the floor. Be there at the July meeting and support your candidate.

RELAX - SHOOT BILLARDS - PLAY CARDS or PING PONG - WATCH COLOR T.V. - HAVE A BEER AND SANDWICH- all in the club room of our clubhouse. Mr. Johnson will have sandwiches and refreshments available on Saturdays, Sundays, and Wednesday evenings. Join the fun, shoot a few rounds of trap or sheet and relax with good friends.

THIS WILL BE THE LAST NEWSLETTER FOR those **not** having their 1975 dues paid up. It is impossible to keep the club going if members do not continue by paying their dues. If your dues is not paid, mail them today to Bill Lundberg, Membership Secretary, 5301 36th Avenue, Hyatts-ville, Maryland 20782, or to Charles Wiles, 13940 Schaeffer Road, Germantown, Maryland 20767. If there is some problem regarding dues, address, or otherwise, call Charlie Wiles at 972-1953.

SMASH HIT - GREAT SUCCESS - RESCHEDULE FOR FUTURE DATE - Sounds like an R rated movie, but it was not. It was the Outdoor of Doors Day for hospitalized veterans hosted by our club on June 21. The D.C. press representatives covered the event and gave good coverage in the newspapers. The veterans were appreciative and our members who worked the event thoroughly enjoyed the activity. Everyone seems to be looking forward to the next such occasion.

Charles I. Wiles, Jr. Corresponding Secretary 972-1953